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An Open Letter To All Mu Alumni

As you undoubtedly know, our Temple
has moved from its original location in
front of the Phi Tau Fraternity to a position
on the south side of the Pierce Memorial.
The undergraduates can tell you what an
utterly magnificent sight it was to behold
as it rolled down Broad Street, shutting
down the town of Hamilton for better
than 12 hours. The move had been talked
about for many years, but recent troubles
and the undying efforts of Brother John
Wilson '52 finally resulted in the contract-
ing of Irish Millar Inc. of Syracuse, NY to
coordinate the move of the Temple and
its subsequent renovation. The structure,
built by the hands of brothers and existing
as the heart of our fraternity for 128 years,
finally made its historic trek on November
17, 1994.

As talk of the move increased in
recent years, the predominant feeling
amongst the undergraduate brothers was
one of disapproval. We were unhappy
with the idea for many reasons, not the
least of which is that we felt that such a
move would taint the reverence the
Temple commands, for as we all know,

Completion Of
The Move And
Renovation Will Be
Dynamite, But...

The letter from the undergraduate
chapter concerning the Temple, so ably
written by Brother Miller, along with the
pictures of the move, express the positive
sentiments we are receiving from all quar-
ters. However, the bottom line is that we
now must finish the project. You have a
perfect right to ask, “What is costing so
much money?” Well, let me try to
explain. We had raised and budgeted a
little over $200,000 and we thought this
would cover the cost. However it looks
like we will have to spend twice that fig-
ure. The following may shed some light.

The architectural and engineering fees
will total $30,000. We estimated

(continued on page two)

the building was “beautiful in its location.”
Today however, the Temple has added to
the beauty already embodied in the
Pierce Memorial, and we can assure you
that the two now becoming one is truly
impressive as you walk down “Cardiac”
Hill from classes, and enforces a new set
of warmth amongst the brothers. Now
that it has moved, we are growing used
to it and are satisfied above all else that it
made it through its journey unscathed.
The next phase of the project, the renova-
tion of the Temple, raises another set of
questions, some of them financial.

The money for the move itself was
raised successfully, but it has become
known to us that funding is not being as
easily obtained for the renovation.
Construction is currently ongoing,” which
we notice in a massive loss of parking
space. Though some of you have been
against the move consistently, now that
it has moved and the possibilities of its
usefulness have been expanded, we feel
that we as a Brotherhood should do all
we can to secure enough money to reno-
vate it as it deserves. This can only come

through continued and renewed alumni
contributions.

We are writing this letter to alert you
to our needs, and we hope that you feel
that this is as worthwhile an expenditure
as we do. Though the move changed the
face of our Fraternity forever, the old tradi-
tions still hold true, and we would like to
be able to continue the progress that the
Temple renovation has made. In light of
this, we would like to encourage you to
contribute tp the renovation funding, in
whatever sum, you deem affordable and
appropriate. Hopefully, sufficient collec-
tion can be made in-the near future, and
the final stages of the Temple’s changes
will be completed uninhibited. The under-
graduates are an eager bunch, eager
especially to realize the possibility of
using again a building which has stood
dormant since the fire in 1991. We would
welcome any of you back for a visit to the
Pierce Memorial anytime you are in the
area.

In the Bonds,
Timothy B. Miller ‘95
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Peter Madsen '69, Frederick D. “Ricky”
Ross ‘69, and Bill Nolan '70.

Doug Wilson''57 and Jim Dougherty '69.

Completion Of The Move And Renovation Will Be Dynamite, But...

(continued from page one)
$18,000.

The Foundation has paid the Alumni
Corporation $21,000 for the land. Our first
bid from the mover was $25,000. Seven
years later we had to pay the mover
$50,000.

We had to spend $30,000 to coordi-
nate the move down Broad Street. This
included traffic control and electric, cable,
and telephone lines. About sixty people
were involved.

Government interference will cost us
over $100,000. The DOT alone added
$25,000 of totally unnecessary expense
and that is a story all by itself. The ADA,
the EPA and various other government
bureaucracies all “chimed in.” We talked
them out of requiring men’s and
women'’s handicapped bathrooms inside
the Temple. We have also been able to
eliminate the elevator! At this point we
had spent $156,000 and we hadn’t done
any work at all at the new site.

To rewire the building and provide
adequate electric service we thought it
would cost $22,000. When we went
inside the Pierce Memorial we found that
an antique fuse box was servicing half the
House. This service must be upgraded
with circuit breakers and rewiring for safe-
ty reasons. The cost will be a minimum of
$10,000.

When we raised the building we found

extensive wood rot, another $8,000.

We have found that the plaster
throughout the building is in much worse
shape than we had thought. We are pric-
ing restoration at the present time. If we
just patch it, it will fall down again in
another five years. We have just found
that to re-hang and to put the proper
hardware on the front doors to meet
code may cost as much as $12,000.

The stair tower, also to meet code, will
cost $55,000 plus.

Earthwork is another $15,000 and
does not include landscaping, which is
budgeted for $3,000.

The foundation, basement, new tunnel
and handicap ramp are near completion
and will cost $60,000. The railing another
$8,000.

The trade off on eliminating the handi-
cap toilets in the Temple was to put one
in the basement of the Pierce Memorial.
This makes sense as it is a major need for
the day to day operation of the House.
The plan is for a laundry and commercial
grade toilet, but it will cost $25,000 to do
it right.

The village building permit was
acquired under the designation “Library”.
There are those skeptics who do not
believe Dekes know how to read and will
never believe we have a library on the
premises, but that is their problem. Our
budget here is $30,000.

We have a general contractor to pay
and you will note I have not mentioned
renovation requirements of a confidential
nature, but these are substantial also.

I have reviewed the above knowing
that when Mu alumni understand the
need, they will meet the challenge. We
would like to honor those who make
major donations. A number of alumni
have stepped up and made major contri-
butions. But those others who are able
must dig down a little deeper as well.
John Cizek reports that money is in to buy
a brick for every member of the Class of
1952. That’s a good start. How many
more classes are as good as '52? Every
member of The Board of Trustees of The
Foundation has generously supported the
move. The active chapter is doing their
part. Our relations with the University are
positive. If you are able and want “The
Band of Brothers” to continue to march to
greater heights through the valley, please
consider a gift of $5,000, $10,000 or
$25,000 at this time.

It will be harder to compete for new
members with better campus housing and
rush delayed to the sophomore year. We
also must meet the challenge of the radi-
cal ultra liberal elements of our modern
day society. We cannot borrow to com-
plete this project so the outcome is up to
you. Help as much as you can. Whatever
you can send will be appreciated.
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Undergraduate Report

This past Fall was an extremely excit-
ing semester for Mu of Delta Kappa
Epsilon. Between rush, athletics, the
Temple move, and the expected social
activities of living within the Pierce
Memorial, the brothers had a wonderfully
productive and fun semester. With eight
brothers returning to campus this Spring
from various programs and endeavors,
the Pierce Memoirial is finally filling up
again. There are currently thirty-three
brothers living in the house and hence,
we will continue to make great strides for
the future of Delta Kappa Epsilon this
Spring.

Returning to campus this past
September, it was a thrilling experience
for many of the brothers. As the current
seniors in the house were merely fresh-
man when AKE was suspended in '92, it
was nice to finally see our Fraternity back
in prime shape. Things have really turned
around for us over the course of the past
two semesters. This is primarily due to
the quality of the undergraduate brother-
hood. Not only do we have a diverse
group of interests and activities, but the
brothers as a whole have a genuine inter-
est in the traditions and future of our
Fraternity. This is particularly important in
light of several Greek-related issues that
have arose over the past few years.
Namely, the SCRL report and sophomore
rush. Nonetheless, it is the quality of our
brotherhood and likewise, the extensive
feeling of concern and care, that leads
me to assure the alumni that our
Fraternity is in the best shape that it has
been for a long time.

Besides the obvious concern for the
well-being and vitality of AKE, the broth-
ers are involved in all kinds of activities.
Whether be it academics, student gov-
ernment, athletics, community service, or
other student activities, AKE’s stand
strongly in the forefront. First off, there
are more brothers involved in student
government than ever before. Three of us
sit on the Student Association Executive
Board. Jason Corrigan '95, as Vice
President, Adam Graev '95, as Elections
Commissioner, and myself, as Treasurer,
hold three of the nine positions on the
Executive Board, including two of the top
three. It has been a good experience for
us, but our leadership exposure has been
good for the house as well. Brother
Gregg Cohen '97 is President of his class.
Adam Graev '95 is Chairman of Colgate
Community Action Committee (CCAC),
which brings various types of entertain-
ment to campus. James Elkus '95 sits on
the Disciplinary Board. Five of the fifty
students on the Student Senate are AKE’s.
John Sallada '97 sits on the Inter-
Fraternity Disciplinary Board, which was
just recently developed to oversee

.

Tom Carlson '93, Dave Bergerson ‘93, Marc Glogoff ‘93, Allen Lewis ‘93, and Travis Snell '94.

Greek-related issues. Patrick Fleming '97,
who is also involved with the Inter-
Fraternity Council, represents AKE in plan-
ning for the future of the Greek system at
Colgate.

As for athletics, the alumni should be
proud to learn that AKE was the intramu-
ral athletics leader at the end of the Fall
semester. This is mainly a result of our
success in such activities as tennis, flag
football, billiards, trap shooting, and oth-
ers. We are currently doing fairly well in
ice hockey and basketball. We will keep
you informed of our progress... We also
have several leaders and captains in ath-
letics as well. Jim Doyle ‘97 currently is

the Captain of the water polo team.
Likewise, Evan Reese '95, having just
returned for the spring semester, will be
an Assistant Coach for the varsity baseball
team. In addition to Evan, there are sever-
al other baseball players in the house.
Many brothers participate in rugby and
crew as well. Finally, Justin Archer '97
kicks for the football team, while Andrew
Sidford '97 participates in club soccer.

Still other brothers are involved in
music and additional activities. Pepper
Hines '95 is currently the Leader of the
Colgate Thirteen, an A Cappella group,
and spends a lot of time singing with fel-

(continued on page four)
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Undergraduate Report

(continued from page three)

low brother and group-mate, Brian
Robinson '97. Brothers Corrigan and
Michael Aguilar '96, who is abroad for the
Spring semester in Japan, both sing in the
Resolutions and the Colgate Choir. David
Keyt '97 also sings for the Choir. The
Resolutions are an A Cappella group that
Jason founded two years ago. Lucky for
us, Dave Clements '96 plays guitar in a
campus band. They have not yet per-
formed in the Pierce Memorial, but Dave
can often be found, and heard, strumming
away in the house. In addition to these
musical talents, there are many brothers
involved in community service. Tim Miller
'95 spends time helping the Newman
Community, while Brother Keyt helps
coach the Hamilton High School womens’
soccer team. Brothers Sallada, Adam
Goldsmith ‘97, and Matt Garvert '97 par-
ticipate in Colgate’s tour guide program.
All these activities, especially the leader-
ship roles, should be good for rush...

This past fall Colgate finally moved to
sophomore rush after several years of
conversation. The undergraduates, having
anticipated the effects of sophomore
rush, took every precaution to ensure
that AKE would not suffer from its effects.
As it turned out, there were only approx-
imately twenty to thirty men rushing (as
most of the class of 1997 had joined the
year before as freshmen), and subse-
quently, we only took a handful of guys.
We took two in fact. Our two new broth-
ers are Matthew Palazzolo '97 and
Benjamin Dailey '96, both from New York
City. Small classes were common on the
row and an expected outcome of the
implementation of sophomore rush. Next
year will mark the second year of sopho-
more rush and, as there will be a full
class rushing, things will be back to nor-
mal for the row, but especially for us. AKE
expects a class of twenty to thirty men
next fall. This is mainly due to the quality
of the brotherhood and conversations
with potential candidates. This past Fall
we had a lot of press with the Temple
move and as much as this exposure
pains us (we like our privacy), we admit
that all press is good press. Nonetheless,
men are very interested in Delta Kappa
Epsilon. We have been meeting a great
many freshmen on an informal basis and
are developing relationships that will
surely benefit us during the official rush
process next Fall.

Thus, the Pierce Memoirial is slowly fill-
ing up. With a few more semesters under
our belt, we should have fifty guys living
in the house. Next year should be the last
of the “tight” years before things are back
to the way they should be. We have thir-
ty-three brothers living in the house, and
while every room is occupied, each
brother has a single. This may sound

strange to many of the older alumni, but
some of our past problems have provided
comfortable living arrangements for the
brothers of recent years. Soon, however,
we will be back to doubles and bunkbeds.
When the present sophomores are
seniors, the house will be full. We are all
looking forward to that time...

One of the most interesting occur-
rences during the Fall semester was of
course, the moving of our Temple. With
serious conversations stemming back at
least ten years, the undergraduates were
not really sure if it would ever happen.
Some undergraduates and alumni were
adamantly supportive, while others were
ferociously critical. In any case, though we
were skeptical both of its likelihood and
its ability to withstand the quarter-mile
journey, November 17th marked the suc-
cessful move of our Temple. For years the
Temple has stood as a beautiful and dom-
inant structure both on the upper and
lower campus. Though it now stands next
to the house, it appears even more domi-
nant and still beautiful. There are really no
words to describe the immensity that our
property radiates with the two buildings
on one site. Now that the Temple has
been moved and is in the phase of reno-
vation, it is time for us all to settle our dif-
ferences and think about the well-being of
our Fraternity. The undergraduates have
been unable to use the building since the
fire in 1991. We are looking forward to
using it once again...

As we have done for at least as long
as | have been a brother, AKE had its

annual Blood Drive on October 25th. It
was a great experience to work with the
Red Cross and to have so many students
come out in support of our efforts. We
succeeded in reaching approximately
110% of our goal. While many brothers
helped the Red Cross workers collect the
blood, others provided a “pint” from their
own arms as well. We anticipate the pos-
sibility of another blood drive this Spring,
but if not, then definitely one next Fall. In
addition to our philanthropy efforts, we
also had a Holiday Party in December.
Fifty administrators and faculty members
came to the house for a evening of con-
versation and great Fenner food. It is safe
to say that our relationship with the “hill”
is improving with each semester.

Upon our return in January we were
finally able to calculate the total success of
last spring’s phonathon. We were able to
raise approximately $8,000 in donations.
Thank you to all those alumni that con-
tributed to our projects. The undergradu-
ates took much more responsibility upon
ourselves than necessary and we feel this
is partly represented in the success of our
efforts. We have decided, in conversa-
tions with Phil Wolfenden, the Alumni
Corporation President, that this is the best
track for the future as well. Although we
have not yet decided how best to spend
all the funds, they will undoubtedly go
towards making the Pierce Memorial a
better place to live. The brothers are very
excited...

This spring marks the transition of

(continLled on page five)
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Undergraduate Report

(continued from page five)

leadership. Seniors will be leaving the
officer positions as younger brothers take
on the responsibility. As there are only
thirty-three men in the house, many of
the younger brothers have, subsequently,
learned to grasp the realities and respon-
sibilities of leadership and are ready to
accept and meet the challenge. Many of
the new officers will be current sopho-
mores, as we have few juniors (a conse-
quence of being off campus for a year
and a half), but this is positive for two
reasons. First, they have already had to
accept a great deal of responsibility in the
house. Second, they will be much more
in touch with the traditions and needs of
our house by the time they are seniors.
Besides the leadership transition, this
spring will witness many exciting events
for our house. Sometime in March or
April we will be having our annual
Blackmore Scholarship Dinner, where
brothers are awarded for their academic
achievements. We will also be having our
annual phonathon in April. Hopefully, it
will turn out to be as successful as this
past one. It is nice for us to be able to
raise money for all sorts of projects that
both make the house more beautiful and
a more fun place to live.

Many of the graduates and younger
brothers will be returning to Colgate for
Reunion Weekend on June 1st through
the 4th. With considerable progress on

the Temple, we hope to see as many
alumni returning as possible. Without
much hesitation, | feel comfortable
assuring a bit of golf, drinking, and
hearty conversation.

Thank you for your continued support.
The undergraduate brotherhood looks for-
ward to seeing you Reunion Weekend or
as soon as you can venture to Colgate...

In the bonds,
David A. Schreiber '95
Brother Beta

R. O. McCall To Be Honored

A stone retaining wall to prevent erosion in
front of the pond at the No. 10 green at Seven
Oaks will be named in honor of Robert Oscar
McCall, Mu'51. “R. O.", according to Bill Edwards,
Phi Delt '52, originator of the project was Colgate’s
finest undergraduate golfer. Bill was known to chal-
lenge “R O." for that honor on a regular basis! If
you would like to support this memorial send your
tax exempt check made out to Colgate University-
McCall Project to Brad Houston, Colgate University,
Hamilton, NY 13346.




IN HONOR OF...

As is easily seen by the long list of names shown on this page, we have found that many
MU Dekes have quickly showed support for our brotherhood and the Temple renovation by
generously donating their money to the “Buy A Brick” campaign.

It is equally, if not more important, to highlight those brothers and friends of MU who
have donated the money and purchased a brick in honor of those who have gone before us.

A round of clicks should be loud and long for the following:

IN HONOR OF DONOR
Caleb H. Gallup 1856 John R. Gerken 47
John Stillwell Applegate 1858 Richard M. Sotell 75
Albert L. Clark 1858 Richard M. Sotell 75
William M. Fee 1858 Richard M. Sotell '75
Hiram Warren 1858 Richard M. Sotell 75
Gove Grifith Johnson 1891 A. Hobart Leeds '52
Howell R. Wood Sr. 1897 Howell R. Wood Jr. 45
James D. Howlett '00 George Werntz '33
Normon Felt Shelton Russell 'O1 A. Hobart Leeds '52

George Dodge '06

Viola Cotterell

C. R. Bentley PHI '10 Robert H. Bentley '44
Earl H. Burket 13 Copley Burket '45
Wiliam Hillman "13 Copley Burket 45
Earl C. Abell '16 Edward B. Abell 46
M. Morris Andrews 17 George B. Andrews '25

Wesley M. Cotterell '19
Charles D. Mitchell 19
Hugh J. Davern '20

Everett D. “Eppy” Barnes '22
Willard L. Munro ’24

Viola Cotterell
Viola Cotterell
Viola Cotterell

Robert B. Busby

'57

Martha Munro

William Wells Russell ‘24 A. Hobart Leeds '52
Samuel S. Corl 11 '28 Charles R. Sligh Jr '28
Michael Stramiello 30 Bruce Kinloch '63
Charles Johnson '31 Bruce Kinloch ‘63
Arthur Huntington *31 Bruce Kinloch '63

Isaac H. Munro '33
Jay Sherman ’39

Claudine B. Munro

Robert J. Stemmermann '58

Alden Westover '41 Joseph F. Nounnan '42
Ohdo R. Okamoto '42 Joseph F. Nounnan '42
John L. Scott '42 Joseph F. Nounnan '42
Paul C. MacDonald 43 J. W. DeBragga '43
Lt. R.R. Graves ’44 (USMCQC) Robert H. Bentley ‘44
W. R. Doggett '44 Robert H. Bentley '44
J. E. Abell '44 Robert H. Bentley ’44
William G. Brown Sr. ’45 William G. Brown Jr. 70
John E. McCrehan 46 Joseph F. Nounnan '42
Bob lliff '47 Kevin Murphy ’47
Bill Windisch ‘47 Kevin Murphy '47
Thomas S. Perry '51 Richard C. Perry '52
Mitchell Owen 52 John S. Cizek 52
Justin M. Roach Jr. '52 Bob Shively '54
Charles S. Roberts '52 John S. Cizek '52
Reginald W. Rutishauser Jr. '52 Robert P. Gygli '52
Jim DeVenne '53 Tom Chalfant '53
John Shaughnessy Jr. ‘54 Ted Carangelo '55
Sheldon W. Dow ’'55 Ted Carangelo '55
Gerald Newburger '55 Ted Carangelo '55
John Dow 56 Ted Carangelo ’55
Thomas Bossidy 58 Robert J. Stemmermann '58
George Condit '58 Robert J. Stemmermann '58
Jeff G. Robinson '60 John G. Robinson 60
Robert A. Maxon ‘61 James D. Dougherty '61
Betsy Wheeler Edward Wheeler '64
Harvey Potter '68 Alan F. Austin '68
Robert L. James, Jr. 79 Robert L. James, Sr. '58
Robert N. Stoner, Jr. '83 Robert N. Stoner, Sr. '57
Theordore B. Smith III ‘86 Theodore B. Smith, Jr. '56
Jeff Manganello '90 David Manganello '85
Jonathan Mosher ‘91 Girard B. Ruddick '93
James Fazio IlII '91 Girard B. Ruddick ‘93

Brick Layers

The following is a list of brothers who
have added to the funding for the
Temple renovations by purchasing a
brick for the tunnel. Their donations will
greatly help with the quick restoration of
our sacred building.

William W. Wilson ’22
Alvah Hobart Leeds '23
Willard L. Munro '24
George B. Andrews '25
Millard Van Horn '27
Charles R. Sligh, Jr. '28
Edwin D. Roll '29
Conway Munro '32
George Werntz '33
Charles A. Kirkland, Jr. '34
Daniel W. Machon '36
F. Whitney Vaeger '38
Ray Dawson, Jr. '39
Cecil S. Semple '39
Joe Bliss '40
Chapin G. Jones '40
James C. Cleveland 41
Joseph F. Nounnan '42
John H. Cutting '43
Joseph W. DeBragga ‘43
Robert H. Bentley '44
George Watts '44
Frederick P. Whittemore '44
Richard P. Archer 45
Copley Burkett '45
Edward B. Abell '46
John R Gerken 47
Kevin and Mary Alice Murphy 47
E. Garrett Bewkes '48
Lowell C. Camps '48
Walter T. Cowie '48
Roland A Kurtz '48
Donald von Wedel '48
Gordon Fish '49
Ed Irish "49
Joseph H. Worall, Jr. '50
Stuart Creighton Miller '50
Thomas C. Walbridge '51
Pearson C. Arrison '52
Alfred W. Busby '52
James and Maureen Bowers '52
Alan E. Carreau '52
Charles L. Carrier '52
John S. Cizek '52
George Cowper '52
Robert P. Gygli '52
W. Richard Kern '52
Rogers W. Kittinger '52
A. Hobart Leeds '52
Richard C. Perry '52
James Stevenson '52
Alfred B. Strickler, Jr. '52
John R. Wilson '52
Tom Chalfant 53
Edward Y. C. Chun '53
Col. John P. Delaney '54
Peter M. Mauhs '54
Dr. Robert Shively '54
Ted Carangelo '55

(continued next page)
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(Brick Layers, continued)

C. Richard Clark '55
Donald M. Rebar ’55
Robert B. Anderson ‘56
Theodore B. Smith, Jr. '56
Robert B. Busby '57
Robert N. Stoner '57
Robert. E. Werner ‘57
Dermod lves, Jr. '58
Robert L. James '58
Robert ]. Stemmermann '58
Richard D. Goman '59
Lee Carter '60
John G. Robinson '60
James D. Dougherty '61
Jon F. Hanson '61
Edward Kerin '61
James E. O’Halloran, Jr. '61
Richard Rasor '61
Bob P., Dick R., Jim D., GO PATS!
James Harper '61
C. Clarkson Hine '61
Byron M. Fox '62
Bruce G. Kinloch '63
Edward Wheeler '64
Alexander Keller '65
John D. McGonagle '65
David S. Mattoon '66
Richard W. Palmer '66
Benjamin P. Sibley '66
William M. Thompson '66
Alan F. Austin, DMD '68
Ted Padden '68
Dodge O. Dorland '69
Richard W. Herbst '69
Peter Madsen Il '69
Anthony Santa Croce '69
William G. Brown, Jr. '70
William J. Nolan IIl '70
John D. Hubard '72
Stephen W. Bajus '73
Dave Desmond '73
Adrian C. Aery Il '74
Dr. Jack Braaten '74
Barry W. Ridings '74
Richard L. Switzer '74
Richard M. Sotell '75
Peter H. Pruden '75
Charlie Johnston '76
Chris Manno '76
John J. Criscione '77
Robert D. Bestwick '78
Greg Harden '78

Kevin and Randy Kwiatkowski '78

Henry W. Stimson '78
Robert S. Bickford '79
Robert E. Baynes '81
Jerry G. Maize '81
Paul B. Haffey '84
Charles E. Snyder, Jr. '84
John M. Gobins '85
David Manganello '85
Christopher E. Pey '85
James E. Switzer '85
Clifford P. Lamotta '87
Scott E. Ritter '86
Lawrence J. DeAngelo '88
Girard B. Ruddick '93

Workers

We can all be proud of the men who have volunteered to be class agents in our
BRICK CAMPAIGN to raise money to complete the restoration of the Temple. Each
agent has agreed to contact every member of his delegation. If you haven’t had a call
pick up the phone and help make their job a little easier.

1920-'33 Bill Wilson

1934
1935
1936
1937
1938
1939
1940
1941
1942
1943
1944
1945
1946
1947
1948
1949
1950
1951
1952
1953
1954
1955
1956
1957
1958
1959
1960
1961
1962
1963

oV

Gene Harter
Dan Machon

”

Whit Jaeger

Ray Dawson
Chapin Jones
John Kenney
Fred Sharp
John Cutting
Bob Bentley
Howell Wood
Bob Bowman
Kevin Murphy
Walt Cowie
Austen Colgate
Stu Miller
Austin Wood
John Cizek
Tom Chalfant
Pete Mauhs
Jim Pashley
Bob Anderson
Doug Wilson

Home phone
516-747 4442

716-938 6368
407-832 2549

910-295 2202

201-334 2988
513-561 2706
407-231 2567
412-741 8506
203-661 3490
716-394 5480
802-767 3733
717-775 6127
913-234 0230
315-637 1561
203-655 6374
415-388 2805
203-655 9465
203-655 4018
216-777 4439
518-234 2824
813-561 3014
703-437 5107
914-591 7028

R. Stemmermann 813-922 5286

Jud Breslin
Ted O’Halloran
Jim Dougherty
Bucky Dalton
Joe Motta

o

el

201-299 0830
708-945 9019
914-834 3361
508-470 1712
617-261 3599

1964
1965
1966
1967
1968
1969
1970
1971
1972
1973
1974
1975
1976
1977
1978
1979
1980
1981
1982
1983
1984
1985
1986
1987
1988
1989
1990
1991
1992
1993
1994

Scott Weiss
John McGonagle
Steve Theall
Brian McKay
Ted Padden
Richard Herbst
Rob Littlehale
Doug Moritz
Jay Goerk

Tom Halley
Barry Ridings
Rich Sotell
Miles Andrews
Bob Bestwick

”

C. W. Hawley
Steve Miller
Dick Candler
Dennis Megley
Steve Reed
Martin 'Hockey
Bill Bland

Cliff Lamotta
Andy Gallan
Alan Swerdloff
Steve Bosak
Mark McKay
Larry McCredy
Dave Bergerson
Travis Snell

516-725 2252
603-964 9959
617-449 4575
702-829 2795
617-244 0959
201-467 4591
617-659 4191
301-460 9456
212-736 3981
914-473 3541
201-746 5996
617-237 4927
203-233 5751
212-486 8305

”

914-769 7051
908-598 0301
407-778 0523
718-802 1209
212-447 9711
703-812 8036
504-866 6659
203-221 8654
914-328 3712
212-233 2526
914-941 3619
708-475 3019
703-683 2955
212-628 5310
212-687 4905




Carrying On The Tradition...

We look forward to sharing the high-
lights of MU of DKE Alumni as they
carry on the tradition of DKE in their
lives. If you have information you would
like to share, please send it to MU of
DKE, Alumni Records Office, P.O. Box
57, Syracuse, NY 13210-0057. Please
also feel free to send in any pictures you
would like print-
ed in the next
edition of the
Yon Clarion Bell.

CLASS OF 1938

Brother F.
Whitney Jaeger,
Sr. ’38 returned
to Colgate in June
1993 to celebrate
his 55th reunion
and then again
for his son’s 30th
reunion in June
1994. Brother
Jaeger comment-
ed that the Pierce
Memorial looked
great and was
eager for the undergraduates to return to
its hallowed halls. He has continued to
keep in touch with his good friends
Brothers Bill Davidson ’38 and Joe
Fitzpatrick '37.

CLASS OF 1949

Brother Edwin -A. Daniels, JR 49
retires as Vice President of the Rouse
Company in 1991; but, he went back
to work the next day as Executive
Director of the company’s charitable
foundation.

CLASS OF 1960

Brother Thomas J. Forrest 60
recently had hip surgery and is doing
well. Also, he is proud to announce that
1994 brought him 2 new grandchildren
— James & Thomas.

CLASS OF 1944

Brother Robert Hubbard Bentley 44
spent 2% years in Taiwan visiting his son
who works for General Railway Signal
which his a contractor on a elevated sub-
way system being built in Taipei.

CLASS OF 1959

Brother Thomas Langman ’59
recently was licensed by the Coast
Guard as Charter Boat Captain. He oper-
ates out of Menemsha on Martha’s
Vineyard.

CLASS OF 1970
Brother Matthew D’Alassio 70

Bill Wilson '20 and Dave Bergers

(a.k.a “Stringer”) had a son (Matthew
James) born on February 12, 1992.

CLASS OF 1981

Brother Tim Greenan ‘81 moved to
Washington, D.C. in 1991, with his wife
Roanne and his 2 children Garth (8) and
Garrett (4), He is currently the Medical

.-;q' HiE]
on '94.

Director of Progressive Neuroskeletal
Imaging in Rockville, MD - which is a
Magnetic Resonance Imaging site spe-
cializing in Sports Medicine Imaging.

Chris Burke '89, Steve Mehos ‘89, and Noel Kimmel '89.

Brother Greenan recently was appointed
President of MED-TEL International, a
telemedicine corporation.

CLASS OF 1986

Brother Bill “Fenwick” Bland ’86
was married in April 1994 in the city of
New Orleans. Brother David “Tin Bear”
Hartman ’86 and wife Julie had a baby
girl (Alison Rose) on 5/13/93. Brother
Peter “Sweet Pea” Hard ’86 and wife
Karen recently had their first child.

Brother Peter “Bambi” Burrows ’86 is
living in Dallas working for Business-
week. Brother John “Leif’ Carman '86
and wife Sue had a baby girl in early
1994 and are living in Huntington, NY.
Brother Mike “Bogie” Ellenbogen 86 is
back in the States and living in Boston.

CLASS OF 1989

Brother Michael McGunnigle ’89
returned from a 4 month trip to the
Former Soviet Union where he assisted
in the use and distribution of emergency
vaccine and supplies, as well as helping
to upgrade immunization programs.

CLASS OF 1991

Brother Oscar E. Swan 91 (a.k.a
“Chilly 'O”) spent 3 years after gradua-
tion teaching English in Krakow,
Poland. Brother Swan then proceeded
to marry a lovely woman named
Barbara, a Krakow native. He has
returned to the States (Pittsburgh to be
exact) to recéive his MBA and plans to
head back to Poland and enter the field
of international finance after his studies
are completed in June 1995. Brother
Keith Flanagan ’91 graduated from
USC Law Center and is returning East
to look for work on Capitol Hill.
Brother Chuck Mason ‘91 is a
Geology graduate student at University
of Maine. Broth-
er Gary Baldwin
’91 is a Phil-
osophy student
at the University
of Nebraska.
Brother Jay Stott
91 is spending
his time as a ski
instructor in Tel-
luride, Colorado.
Brother Steve
Melito ‘91 mar-
ried Judith Fraser
in May 1993.
Brother Melito
received his
Master’s degree
in History from
Southern Meth-
odist University and is currently work-
ing in the Marketing & Sales Depart-
ment at Detroit Edison. Steve plans to
go into educational administration.

CLASS OF 1993

Brother Jason Hickey 93 is currently
keeping very busy at Duke Medical
school. Brother Girard Ruddick ’93
recently got engaged to Erin Read '93
up on Nantucket Island.
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A FULL-PAGE AD,
REPRODUCED AT
RIGHT, APPEARED IN
THE NOVEMBER 4,
1994, ISSUE OF
COLGATE’S
MAROON-NEWS
BY THE
CURRENT
UNDER-
GRADUATE
CLASS OF
MU OF
DKE.

Memorial To Be
Placed On Temple’s
Original Site

The Shapley Foundation, new owners
of the property where the Temple stood
for over 100 years, will erect a memorial
to those who have served their country.
The idea resulted from meetings with
Phi Tau alumni. It will be a project of The
Colgate University Inter Fraternity/Inter
Sorority Alumni Association. DKE alumni
and undergraduates have been invited
to participate in the development of the
site by the new owners. A twelve foot
by four foot by eight inch piece of The
Berlin Wall was acquired from the
German government and has arrived in
Hamilton. In addition a flag pole, bench-
es, markers and the widening of Payne
Creek are part of the plan. There will be
a plaque marking it as the former site of
the DKE Temple.

Jeff Manganello '90 and Steve Bosak "90.
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Mu Membership
Directory Production
Under Way

In recent years a growing number of
alumni have suggested that we publish
an updated directory of Mu brothers. As
a result, and in an effort to increase con-
tact among Mu Dekes, a new directory
will be published this spring.

The updated directory will include an
alphabetical listing of members, includ-
ing name, class, home address, tele-
phone, and occupational information
when available. There will also be class
and geographical listings to help you
find classmates and Mu alumni as you
travel. Information for the new volume is
being drawn from our records and a
cross-check with Colgate’s.

Also included in the directory will be
a special “roll of honor” recognizing Mu
alumni who have answered our various
calls for financial support in the past
eight years, including our Brick Layers
Challenge and other special appeals
from the Mu of-DKE Foundation, as well
as dues and other contributions to the
alumni corporation.
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Mu was well represented at the 150th celebration of DKE International in New Orleans
on November 4-6, 1994. Left to right: Meg and Henry Stimson '78, Bill Bland ‘86, Lyn
Robinson, John Wilson '52, and John Robinson '60.

Mu of DKE Foundation and
Alumni Corporation Annual Meeting

Saturday, June 3, 1995 . 3:00 p.m. at the Pierce Memorial

"John R. Wilson '52, CHAIRMAN

OFFICERS

John G. Robinson '60, VICE CHAIR
James H. Rand, IV '66, SECRETARY
Barry W. Ridings '74, TREASURER

MEMBERS

Thomas W. Chalfant '53
John S. Cizek '52

Philip H. Geier '57
Thomas P. Haley, Jr. '73
Peter M. Mauhs ‘54

James E. O’Halloran, Jr. ‘60
Richard M. Sotell '75
Henry W. Stimson '78

Trustees Emeriti
Clinton W. Blume, Jr. ‘60
Michael Stramiello, Jr. '30
William W. Wilson '20

Ex Officio Trustees
Judson Preslin '59

Robert Spencer, Jr. '75
Philip ]. Wolfenden '74

Alumni Records Office
Mu of DKE Foundation
P.O. Box 57
Syracuse, NY 13210-0057

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

Girard REuddick
520 Brookhaven Way .
Atlanta, GA 3031%
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